EQAO TRAININGADVISORY TO MEMBERS
Members are advised not to complete the EQAO voluntary training unless release time is provided.


April 2022 Executive Motion 25 approved an advisory that directs members not to complete the online Education Quality and Accountability Office (EQAO) voluntary Webinar for Teachers: EQAO Primary and Junior Assessments or Learning Module, Principals and Teachers: Primary and Junior Assessments unless release time is provided.

The General Secretary ensures that all provincial advisories are posted on the ETFO website and that all advisories are reviewed annually, and recommendations of their status are presented at the ETFO Annual Meeting.

The completion of this EQAO training is voluntary for all members, including those teaching Grades 3 and Grade 6.

ETFO believes that professional learning and training should occur during the instructional day. The ongoing encroachment of professional learning and training outside of the school day, and during member personal time, is unacceptable.

Members are advised:  

· not to complete the EQAO voluntary Webinar for Teachers: EQAO Primary and Junior Assessments or the Online Learning Module, Principals and Teachers: Primary and Junior Assessments unless release time is provided.
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